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TEACHER TEACHES READING BY FLAME
(Chapter 1-Beginning the Inquiry)
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Ms. Melba

Toast and

The Candle

 Students Are Learning to Read By!

First grade teacher Melba Toast gathered her students around
the table yesterday and then lit a candle. The flame sparked, flickered and then slowly went out as Ms. Toast 

placed a jar over the candle. The first grade teacher then brought out two more candles and jars and allowed

the 6 year-old students to light the candles and then place jars over them.  

     Parents and administrators alike may be wondering why first 

graders are learning to use matches and lighters at such an early age but according to Miss Toast, this was not the lesson the students were learning. Wanting to know more about why the flames on the candles were going out after a jar was placed on them, the students began to talk about what they knew about fire, and ask questions to learn more about the entire event. Ms. Toast recorded their questions, opinions, thoughts, and answers on newsprint paper.  These words will be the beginning of what the students will first study about reading!  This method of teaching is called inquiry training . The learning experience begins by introducing students to a ‘puzzling situation’ and 
then conducting their own experiments. While the students are asking these essential questions they are also beginning to assemble ideas and test these ideas on their own. 
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Simulations in Education
In Ms. Stemmler’s 7th grade classroom today, Jerrilynn Apache and the three members of the Changing Tides group marched up to the computer, slipped in a disk and demonstrated to the class how they surfed a forty foot wave! This simulation project went beyond what Ms. Stemmler had asked her Science class to perform. She had originally divided the class into five groups of four students and assigned them a scientific exploration task. She then gave them a number of websites that had created simulations in these areas.  Each group was asked to explore and report on subjects such as Flower Growing, Natural Disasters, Soil Erosion and Watershed Flowing. Jerrilynn’s Group was assigned the topic of Changing Tides. What happened next is above and beyond what most students will do to gain an “A”.  Because the groups’ access to the computer was for a very short time frame, Jerrilynn invited her group members to the National Oceanic Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) laboratory where her mother works. Dr. Apache and the group were able to bring up a great deal of information on the relationship between the positions of the sun and moon, their effect on earth’s gravity and the tide changes oceans experience.  The group was also able to view three dimensional examples of high and low tides on one of NOAA’s computers. In addition, one of the scientists went to one of NOAA’s sites and demonstrated what it would be like to surf a 40 foot wave.  Jerrilynn and her group were so excited they asked the scientist if she had a virtual program that would allow the group to see what it was really like to surf such a big wave. “Of course” replied the scientist, Dr. Mabel Monstrose “we have a number of different virtual programs that our scientists have created.” Dr. Monstrose led the group to another room with a steel door.  She closed the door behind Jerrilynn and her friends and then asked the students to sit in the seats. They were then told to strap themselves in and be prepared for the ride of their life!  Moments later, the group was on their surfboards, looking forty feet below them and listening to the pounding, roar of the wave they were now on top of.  Screams filled the dark room as the group realized where they were. Then they heard a voice telling them to calm down, to take several deep breaths and to look for the foam path out of the wave.  Each group member feverously looked for the opening. Finding it, they were then directed to shift their boards in that direction, place both feet, one behind the other and while balancing the board, put pressure towards the front of the board to make it slide into the path set before them by the wave’s foam.  With their hair whipping in the wind, and the sound of the raging surf filling their ears, each group member directed their boards through the foam path and experienced the best ride they had ever had. They were ejected onto the beach by the force of the wave and slowly crawled further up on the sand and looked at the ocean they had just emerged from alive and exhilarated. 


Slowly they realized they were still buckled into their seats and the lights gradually came back on in the NOAA room.  What a ride these 7th graders had just experienced.  They immediately wanted to share this experience with the students in their classroom.  With the help of Dr. Monstrose they were able to put this into simulation form on a disk for the students to see on their computer in their classroom. Jerrilynn and her group members made sure to record the information that Ms. Stemmler had asked them to research regarding the Changing Tides. They not only knew what phenomena were responsible for ocean tidal changes, but they also knew what it was like to surf a forty foot wave. Most important  of all, they learned how to find information from scientists, agencies and from online sources. The students were thankful to the scientists at NOAA and Ms. Stemmler for assigning them this homework.  They can hardly wait until they are assigned another topic! 
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�  Jerrylynn and Her Group Simulate Surfing a Forty-Foot Wave in 7th Grade Today! 
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